STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MONDAY 19 February 2018
THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON

	Councillors Present:
	Kate Carter-Windle (Chair) , Janice Dyer, Trish Giles,  Andrew Henderson, Andy Hinton,  Peter Meadowcroft, 



	Public:
	17

	
Clerk:
	Annette Fowler


To open the meeting Cllr Carter-Windle read out a statement that the SBPC had submitted to WODC regarding the Mullin Motor Museum planning application. The meeting was then opened for public question time.

PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
Mullin Motor Museum

Some members of the public conveyed they were not happy that the PC supports the project. 

A member of the public asked how the 50 people were canvassed – Cllr Giles confirmed that members of the PC had talked to people in the village to ask opinions.

Another member of public asked the PC to confirm that there had been a donation to the church and that the Chair had hosted a dinner. See below -

Donation to Westcote Barton Church

Mrs Carter-Windle,  in her capacity as Church Warden for the Westcote Barton Church handed over a personal donation from Mr and Mrs Hedigan towards the fund raising for the festival of light music evening for Westcote Barton Church. 
Mr and Mrs Carter-Windle hosted a dinner to thank those who are not members of Westcote Church for their efforts towards raising funds.

Hallam Land Management 
The PC met with Hallam Land Management on February 7th. Two statements are available on the SBPC website with further information. 
A member of the public asked if we had any new information. Cllr Carter-Windle confirmed that we had published all available information. 

Cllr Giles confirmed that it is very early days but that as soon as we receive information we will inform the Parishioners.

The PC had received an email from a member of the Parish asking if the Council were going to employ a planning consultant to assist with a response to the planning application. The PC confirmed that when it came to that time, we would seek advice from WODC.

Another member of public asked why SBPC and Westcote Barton had not combined forces and work as one. Cllr Carter-Windle confirmed that she had previously discussed this with Westcote Barton Parish, particularly in connection with traffic calming issues but at that time they were not interested in joining together.
Another comment from a member of the Parish was to ask if the Website could be updated. Cllr Giles confirmed that the PC was going to employ the services of a Web company to design a new website.   
1333
To receive apologies for absence

Cllrs Hudspeth and Virgin.
1334
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).

Cllr Giles declared an interest in point (d) below, the new Website. Cllr Giles has 
recommended 
Coded Creations to develop new PC website.   
1335
Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes from the meeting held on 15 January 2018 were approved and signed as an 
accurate record by Cllr Carter-Windle.

Matters arising

None

1336
Reports from County and District Councillors (Appendix A & B)

Report from Cllr Hudspeth had been submitted before the meeting. This is also available on the Parish website. 

1337
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda





a)
 An email had been received from Community First Responder, Luke Walker, to 


request a contribution to cover the cost of bringing the second kit back into 


service; currently we have the two village responders managing with just one kit.



RESOLVED

 

THAT, £500.00 would be donated to the Ambulance Service  


b)
An email had been received from a member of the Parish commenting on Traffic on 

and through North Street, and a bottleneck between Holliers Crescent and Mill 


Lane. Suggestions were given on how to resolve this. 



The PC suggested that the Clerk forward the email onto Cllr Hudspeth.


1338
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda




a)
The PC borrowed a speed gun from Enstone PC. Cllr Meadowcroft talked about 


the speed gun exercise confirming that three had been carried out to date. 




The results of the exercise are as follows:-




The checks were carried out over three dates at different times and 



locations on North Street. 63 cars/vans were checked and the results found that 13 

cars/vans drove above the 36 mph limit (officially we can only record cars etc who 

are above 36mph). Trucks were also checked, 34 in total and 7 were 



above the 36 mph limit. 



The observation is that cars drive through the village faster at quieter times i.e. 


evenings and that cars always appear to be going quicker than we think.




We will carry out further exercises and asked the Parish for assistance. A member of 

the Parish offered to help.





A member of the Public asked if the speed limit could be changed from 60 to 30 on 

the B4030 up to Hopcroft Holt. Cllr Henderson explained that we are limited 


because of improvements already made. 




Cllr Hinton confirmed a speed survey had been carried out last year. If cars are 


travelling between 30/35 it would be enough for Thames Valley to provide a speed 

camera.




The PC asked the Clerk to investigate purchasing a speed gun.




The PC would also include a request in the Barton Bulletin for volunteers to help 

with future speed exercises.



b)
 The Clerk asked to attend an OALC training course- Roles and Responsibilities – 

Working on your council costing £80.00.




All agreed. 



c)
 The Clerk had been asked to obtain the cost of new salt bins. The clerk confirmed 

that each bin would cost £250 plus VAT. This would cover supply, installation and 

first fill.


RESOLVED

 

THAT, the Clerk would purchase one bin for Kirby Close.


d)
 New Website – a proposal had been received from Coded Creations. All agreed they 

were happy with the quote.


RESOLVED

 

THAT, Coded Creations would be engaged to create the new website. 


e)
Speed sign – The PC asked the Clerk to obtain prices for a speed indicator device. 


f)
Update on Post boxes – Clerk waiting for a response from the Post Office.



g)
General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR) – New rules in place from May. 


Webinars are available costing £30 + VAT. 




RESOLVED


 

THAT, the clerk and Cllr Giles will sign up to a webinar. 
1339
Circulation Folder 



Thank you letter received from Citizens Advice West Oxfordshire for the donation. 

1340
Reports


(a) School Governors report - Cllr Henderson



Nothing to report as the meeting had not been held at time of the PC meeting.

 

(b) Highways, pavements and verge 



Clerk to call to ask for update of salt delivery 



Cllr Dyer suggested a litter pick – Clerk to check with previous Clerk to find out where we 
obtained the litter pickers last year.  Also we will need to advertise for helpers. 




Traffic figures for traffic driving through the village via North Street - 1991 4,500, 1992 3,500 
latest survey is 3,500



Cllr Dyer – South Street lining – request that James Wright from OCC visit - Andy Hinton 
happy to meet.



(c) Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields




AGM held they are looking for new committee members 



Grant application for redecoration of hall has been turned down. Trevor Payne will try to 
raise funds. 

1341
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson


-Installation of two rapid electric vehicle charging stations – Hopcroft Holt Petrol Station



No objections

1342
Finances 


(a)
Accounts for Payment 
i. To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix B to agenda)  
ii. Accounts not on Appendix B submitted by 8pm on 19 February 2018


THAT, all payments listed were approved. 


(b)Date for March Finance meeting to be agreed – 14th March 7.30
1343
To receive items for next agenda



Local elections – also add to bulletin and Dorn Free Press



Update from Ian Hudspeth



Hallam – subject to update

1344
AOB 


 
Complaint received from a resident of Rectory Crescent regarding trees at the back of the 
houses belonging to Mr & Mrs Parks, The Old Rectory, Westcote Barton.  The Clerk will 
write to Mr & Mrs Parks advising that the trees are obscuring light and sunshine in the 
summer months and could they consider trimming trees.



It was suggest that the Clerk should also inform Westcote Barton PC.



Holliers lay-by – Clerk to chase up Council regarding pricing for job. 

1345
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 19th March 2018 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm.   
1



  Signed .............................................


